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July 31, 2018

Actuarial Standards Board

1850 M Street, NW, Suite 300

Washington, DC 20036

Dear Board and Staff:

The Public Pension Financial Forum (P2F2) is pleased to have the opportunity to respond to the 2018
Proposed Revision of Actuarial Standard of Practice (ASOP) No. 4, Measuring Pension Obligations and
Determining Pension Plan Costs or Contributions.

P2F2 was formed in 2004. The purpose of this organization is to promote excellence in public pension
plan financial operations, provide educational programs of current interest to the membership, promote
the exchange of ideas concerning financial operations and reporting between public pension plans, and
to foster sound principles, procedures and practices in the field of public pensions related to the

financial operations of such plans. Membership is open to any finance employee of a public pension
who supports the purposes of P2F2. The organization currently has 325 members representing 130
employee benefit plans, offering defined benefit, defined contribution and hybrid plans.

We would like to thank the Actuarial Standards Board (ASB) for considering public comments to this
proposed revision and believe public comments are an integral part of the process to determine
standards and related authoritative guidance. Attached are comments to the proposed revision of
ASOP No. 4 that are of interest to our membership for your consideration.

First we would like to commend the ASB for the work that has gone into the revisions included in the
ASOP No. 4 Exposure Draft regarding Sections 3.14 through 3.21, and Sections 4.1 through 4.2. We
note that additional detail could be included in Section 3.14, Amortization Method, regarding the
acceptance of a layered amortization approach and perhaps inclusion of guidance regarding
amortization of a surplus, as opposed to only addressing the amortization of an unfunded actuarial
accrued liability. Other than those two general comments, we will defer to the actuarial firms and

organizations, as well as individual public pension plans/systems to address the more detailed aspects
of these sections.

The majority of our dissenting comments focus on Section 3.11, Investment Risk Defeasement
Measure, (or "IRDM") included in the ASOP No. 4 Exposure Draft and our belief that this proposed
"measure of investment risk" is basically flawed in concept, calculation, and application as currently
described in the Exposure Draft. Below we present our assessment of the risks related to the IRDM as

viewed by the public pension plans that depend upon actuarial expertise and judgement for annual












